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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Tuesday Jan. 6, 2015
To be held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 2nd Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance: H. LaCortiglia, P. Nelson, J. DiMento, P. Burns, E. Dobie, G. Fowler,



       J. Davenport
Members not in attendance: C. Shreder, D. Shauer
Meeting is called to order at 7:31 pm

· Correspondence Received:
Emails (two) from Mike Anderson Re: the Perley Windows
Email from Steve Przyjemski Re: the Camp Denison Paving permitting costs
Email from Joe Knapp Re: A Project Suggestion that was never received
Email from Bob Morehouse Re: Costs for Paving at Camp Denison
Email from Peter Burns Re: costs for GYSA West St Parking Renovation 

· 
New Business
· Project Suggestion Reviews
· Housing Authority – Stormdoor Replacement

· Diane Drinan for the Housing Authority presents the details of the Project Suggestion
· Project Suggestion Reviews (Stormdoor Replacement continued)

· The project is to install twelve Stormdoor replacements in the Trestle Way Housing Authority Complex. These will be for Spruce Lane (6 doors) Hemlock Lane (2 doors) and Laurel Lane (4 doors)
· Some of these doors are for HP accessible units and some are for elderly units
· The cost is $300 per door. (This includes the price of installation) 
· Total cost for the project is $3600.00 
· Affordable Housing Trust Block Grant
· Paul Nelson from the Affordable Housing Trust presents projections of housing growth in town through 2050. 
· The Trust is looking to create new affordable housing units.
· Requesting $100K as a block grant
· Affordable Housing Trust Rental Assistance Program (RAP)
· Paul Nelson from the Affordable Housing Trust explains the Rental Assistance Program 
· The Trust is asking for 50,000 to fund subsidies for affordable rental units in the town. 
· These are yearly contracts that are entered into with the renters. 

· Currently the town is working with 8 households. 
· RAP qualifies the Town for Home Consortium funds. (Georgetown  received 7500.00 in Consortium funds last year)

· This does not add to DHCD’s Subsided Housing Inventory for Georgetown.. These rentals do not count towards the 10% affordable housing requirement from the State.
· 
Old Business
· This is a follow-up on the email from J. Knapp.  A Project Suggestion that was not received before the Project Submission deadline has recently been sent to the CPC on behalf of the Historical Commission by J. Knapp. (The project is to do a preliminary archeological study at Camp Denison.)
·  J. Knapp’s email explains that he was under the belief that he had emailed the Suggestion form to the CPC and that there was a problem with the CPC’s website / email. In a subsequent email Mr. Knapp relates that he searched his email “Sent” folder and now believes that he did not in fact actually send the submission in November due to a problem with his email service. 
· It is asked that the CPC accept this late submission tonight.   
· The Members discuss late submissions.

Motion by P. Nelson to accept the late submittal
Seconded by J. Davenport
Motion does not carry 2 ayes – 6 nays 

· 
Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the 
audience or a Committee Member
· None 
Motion by J. DiMento to adjourn 
Seconded by P. Burns
Motion carries – unanimously
· Adjournment is at 9:29pm.
